
CAST~A~NET    JUNE 2017                         PAGE 1 

 

 

 

JUNE 2017 

“Know Christ, Grow in Christ, Go—Share Christ.” 

275 North Halcyon Road  .  Arroyo Grande  .  CA 93420   .   (805) 481-2692 

 

Cast~a~Net 
  

Connect the Dots! 
 
“Blest be the tie that binds our hearts in Christian 
love.”  The church is strengthened by tender ties of 
love and affection that grow between Christians.   
 
Connect the dots!  Be intentional in building the 
church.  Cultivate community, keep company with 
church friends and go out of your way to converse 
with each other as you come and go from worship, 
meetings and activities.  Come five minutes early and 
stay five minutes after to see who you might get to 
know better.  Discover something new, be encour-
aged or encourage another believer.   
 
It’s good not to “act solo” as you go about your work 
in the church.  Bring someone alongside you to par-
ticipate.  Solo workers do the “quick fix” task to get 
something done, but long-term sustainability of min-
istry depends on working together.  Involve others.  
“He did so much” reads well in an obituary, but the 
people who make the most difference in the life of 
the church don’t go it alone.  Our motto must be 
“they did it together!”  It sometimes takes longer, 
but it pays off.  Wherever two or three can do some-
thing (instead of one), let it be so! 
 
Last! Be a balanced believer, not a church-aholic.  
The church is our gas station, not our living room!   
Our work is in the world.  So, come and go in the 
name of Christ.  If most of our friends are at church 
we’ve missed the boat, unless we just brought them 
with us.  Connect the dots and build the church! 
---MBB 

 

  

 

 

 

ALL CHURCH BARBECUE ON JUNE 4th 

 

The United Methodist Men are  

preparing  a delicious All-Church  

Barbecue on Sunday, June 4th  

from 11:45 to 12:45 in Criswell Hall. 
  

Ticket prices are: Adults $10, Youth 

$5, and Kids under 10 years are FREE. 
  

The menu includes chicken or tri-tip, 

coleslaw, BBQ beans, French bread, 

cupcakes, lemonade,  

coffee, tea and hot chocolate. 

 

Tickets are now available and also  

on the day of the event. 

* It is important to get your tickets 

early to help UMM plan the food. 
 

  

TAKE OUT MEALS are available.  
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From the Pastor 
We are overjoyed to introduce new members.  You are invited to read these brief bios that include       
information that will help you connect with them.  These three people bring an amazing combined      
record of almost 90 years as teachers and many gifts in music.  We are truly blessed by their coming.       
Let them know what small groups you are a part of in this congregation, and your journey will help  
them get acquainted with First UMC of Arroyo Grande. 
 

Brad Bettencourt 
 

Brad spent his early childhood through adult life in Atwater, California and attended the Atwater        
Baptist Church.  There he played the organ, directed children’s choir and was worship chairman.  In     
Atwater, he owned and operated the Atwater Flower Shop for 10+ years and decided to return to   
school to obtain a teaching credential from Fresno Pacific University.  He began teaching in Livingston, 
California.   One of his passions is working in camping ministry.  He has served 40+ years working as a 
camp director for several different camps, as a counselor, and Brad held the position of Chairman of   
the Board at Redwood Glen Christian Camp and Conference Center which is located near Half Moon 
Bay.  After retiring from 29+ years of teaching school, he and his son, Raymie moved to Arroyo Grande 
to be closer to his two sisters.  Throughout his life Brad has put his trust in Christ and strives to be an   
example to those he comes in contact with. 
 

Karen Morrison 
 

Karen grew up in Porterville and attended the Springville Methodist Church.  She went to college at    
the University of California at Davis.  Karen taught Home Economics in Tulare and Bakersfield before 
marrying and moving to San Jose, California.  In San Jose, Karen belonged to Foothill Presbyterian 
Church and completed 36 years of teaching.  Karen and her husband retired and relocated to Pismo 
Beach to get away from Bay Area traffic.  Karen transferred to First Presbyterian Church of Grover 
Beach.  Her husband of 52 years died 2 ½ years ago.  She has been attending First United Methodist 
Church of Arroyo Grande for a couple months.  Karen likes to cook, sew, work in her yard, play bridge, 
read, sing in the choir, watch sports on television and take care of her dog, Annie. 
 

Rosslyn Clauson 
 

Rosslyn Clauson grew up in Pleasant Hill, California and attended Hillcrest Congregational Church where 
she was later married.  She is blessed with two grown sons and three grandchildren.  (Her granddaugh-
ter, Kassy, is graduating from high school on June 2nd!)  Rosslyn was a member of the United Methodist 
Church in Big Bear, California and there directed the children’s choir.   She began her public school 
teaching career of 24 years in Mt. Shasta, California and retired from San Luis Coastal District in 2010.  
Rosslyn currently performs with 3 symphony orchestras, coaches San Luis Obispo youth symphony      
cellists, and teaches privately.  Rosslyn cherishes her church, her family, her amazing friends, music      
(add choir!), bridge and her dachshund, Oscar.   
 
Thank you to Karen, Rosslyn and Brad for sharing part of their journeys with us.  
 

Rev. Mary B. Birgelaitis 
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Dates    Topics and Schedule 

   Sunday, June 4 
   Day of Pentecost 
 

  8:30 AM & 10:30 AM Worship Services 
     Sermon by Rev. Mary Birgelaitis 
     “INSPIRITED”         
     Acts  2:1-4      Psalm 104:24-30 

   Wednesday, June 7 
 
  

  Adult Bible Study and Free Dinner on Summer Break  

   Sunday, June 11 
   First Sunday after 
   Pentecost 

 8:30 AM & 10:30 AM Worship Services 
   Sermon by Rev. Mary Birgelaitis  
   “GOD’S SPIRIT:  Creates!”       
    Genesis 1:1-5   Psalm 8 

   Wednesday, June 14 
  

  Adult Bible Study and Free Dinner on Summer Break  
     

   Sunday, June 18 
   Second Sunday after 
   Pentecost 

 8:30 AM & 10:30 AM Worship Services 
   Sermon by Rev. Mary Birgelaitis  
    “GOD’S SPIRIT:  Brings Laughter!”  
    Genesis 18:1-15, 21:1-7   Psalm 116:1-2, 12-19 

   Wednesday, June 21   Adult Bible Study and Free Dinner on Summer Break  
     

   Sunday, June 25 
   Third Sunday after 
   Pentecost 
    

 8:30 AM & 10:30 AM Worship Services 
    Sermon by Rev. Mary Birgelaitis 
   “GOD’S SPIRIT:  Listens!” 
     Genesis 21:8-21   Psalm 86:1-10, 16-17       

   Wednesday, June 28   Adult Bible Study and Free Dinner on Summer Break  
     

 

Fridays at 8:30 AM  
Join us in the Library for Bible 

Study, discussion,  
coffee, & friends! 

Mondays at 7 PM 
Women come to pray together 

in the Sanctuary. 

 

JUNE LITURGISTS 

 JUNE 4  
 

  8:30 a.m.     Sharon Roemer  
10:30 a.m.     Nancy St. Laurent  
 
          

  JUNE 11 

 

  8:30 a.m.     Joel Anderson          
10:30 a.m.     Barbara Reineke 
          
 

  JUNE 18 

 

  8:30 a.m.     Elwood Hyden  
10:30 a.m.     Virginia Mothes 

  
     

  JUNE 25 
 

  8:30 a.m.     Lucy Jacob       
10:30 a.m.     David Beaman  

 

 

 

 

 

WE WELCOME YOU TO 
 JOIN THE CHURCH 

 

All who regularly attend worship and 
 haven’t joined the church by taking the 
step  of membership are invited to do so! 
 
Let the pastor know you are wishing to join, meet with her, and     
 we can schedule a Sunday to officially welcome you. 
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   METHODIST MEN (AND WIVES) VISIT DIABLO ON MAY 23rd 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

A hardy group of Methodist Men, some accompanied by wives, enjoyed a tour of the Diablo 
Canyon Nuclear Power Plant and the PG&E Visitors Center under the excellent leadership of 
John Lindsey, PG&E Weatherman.  The Visitors Center is also a museum with a great deal of 
information on the nuclear story.  Engineers in the UMM group enjoyed the power plant 
training room of the plant.  It is a replica of the main control room.  They got to meet one of 
the main workers who controls the plant.  Transportation was furnished free of charge by the 
Ride-On  Transportation.  The tour was arranged by Paul Holden, Vice President of UMM.  He 
announced a trip to Camp Roberts for September 7th.           ~photo and article submitted by Val McClure 

 

 

 UMW Book Club News 

 

At their May 26th  meeting book club participants discussed the difficulties immigrants face as well as the 
challenges of immigration reform today.  The May book selection, Enrique’s Journey: The Story of a Boy’s 
Dangerous Odyssey to Reunite with His Mother, was a true account of a young Honduran boy who finally 
made it to the USA on his eighth attempt.  The trials presented by hazards along the long train trip 
through Mexico to the Rio Grande River were almost insurmountable.  Even when he was successful in 
finding his mother, his relationship with her proved to be difficult.  The author, Sonia Nazario, tried to 
show both the benefits and drawbacks of immigration through Enrique’s story. 
 

Friday, June 23rd, at 11:00 AM in the McMillen Room, will be our next book club meeting.  There will be no 
meetings in July and August.  The group will consider possible future book selections, including Hidden 
Figures and All the Light We Cannot See.                             

              ~submitted by Judy Leonard 
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“ The organized unit of the United Methodist Women 

shall be a community of women whose purpose is to know 

God and to experience freedom as whole persons through 

Jesus Christ’; to develop a creative, supportive fellowship; 

and to  expand  concepts of mission through participation 

in the global ministries of the church.” 

Sally Weitkamp, Publicity 

 

 

 

LADIES DAY LUAU LUNCHEON   
The UMW ladies did a fabulous job of putting on the Luau held on Saturday, May 13th.    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Each table had a colorful tablecloth with lovely flowers and leis in the center.  Each table had several beautiful ladies 
dressed in their delightful Hawaiian outfits.  With flowers in their hair and leis about their necks, and a smile upon 
each face, every lady was beautiful.  We also had a few handsome gentlemen about our tables in their Hawaiian 
shirts.  This luau was truly one of our most fun events.  Our handsome waiters catered to our every whim. Thank you 
to Bernie, Mike, Ray, Peter, Cole and Alex.  Tina and Shirley deliciously prepared the food. Our luncheon music was 
presented by Dennis Eiler. Our Ukulele Ladies, Christy and Christine, delighted us with music and songs.  We were 
further entertained by the beautiful voices of B.G. and Janice as they sang some beautiful Hawaiian songs. Later all 
the ladies joined in a hula lesson.  What a truly joyful occasion. 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS!   
On July 9th we will begin selling tickets for our Friendship Baskets. These baskets will contain 
goodies and treasures representing various countries to be given to the winners of the drawing 
on Friendship Sunday, the 6th of August.  Joy Circle will have two baskets representing Mexico 
and France.  Mary Martha Esther Circle will donate four baskets representing England and Italy, 
and Chocolates of Peru, Switzerland, Belgium and Japan . 



CAST~A~NET    JUNE2017                          PAGE 6 

 

 

REPORT OF THE MEETING OF THE  
BOARD OF TRUSTEES  
   
President, Paul Holden 

June 2017 
 
 Paul Holden reported back that there was no meeting 

during the month of May 
 

 However, he gives a big... 
 THANK YOU!   
 To tall those who came to help tidy      
 the church grounds by    
 pulling weeds on Earth Day 
 

 Trustees will next meet on Tuesday, June 13 at  7 PM in 
Rev. Mary’s office 

 

MINISTRY OPPORTUNITY 
 
 One of the ministries  of  our congregation  is the Free 
Wednesday Night  meal  for  members of the congregation 
and the community.  PRAY about how you might participate   
in this ministry! 
 We will be taking a break for the summer at the end    
of May.  When we pick back up in the fall we need people to 
help with the meals.  If you would be willing to provide a   
meal occasionally or once a month, let us know. 
 To succeed in this ministry we are in need of more    
help with the meals.  There are funds available to reimburse 
the cost.  
 So PRAY AND RESPOND as you are able.   Help us       
continue this successful community-builder!   
    

    Contact Judy Atwood to participate 

More Fun Photos from the  
New Members Luncheon 
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   Caring Congregation Committee  
 

The New Member Luncheon hosted by the Caring Congregation Committee was held May 21st to honor those     
people who joined the church during the last year:  Marjorie Ott; Marilyn Draper; Ian, Valerie, and David Beard; 
Nancy and Roger Sperling; Sandy Underwood; Brad Bettencourt; Rosslyn Thorp-Clauson; and Karen Morrison.     
Special thanks go to Joel Anderson, Master of Ceremonies; Julie Burns and crew for special music; Joe Brown and 
Judy Atwood for photography; and the many helping hands who set up, served, and cleaned up.~ submitted by Pat Wiemers                            
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Hello All! 
 

Summer is upon us! The kids will soon be out of 
school, and summer plans are underway. 
Please reserve July 27, 28, and 29th for our VBS - 
Weird Animals !   It begins Thursday evening  
from 6-9 pm and repeats the same 
time on Friday. Then Saturday, July 29, 
it runs from 9 AM - 12 noon! 
We are looking for helpers now. 
Please contact Sandy Underwood to 
volunteer or for questions. 
 

Get your badge of courage when our Sunday school 
will take a look at “Courageous Bible People” for the 
month of June.  
 

Beginning with a close look at those courageous      
disciples on June 4, we will be looking at a                
courageous queen the next week, courageous   
friends the following, and finally, courageous       
Daniel. 
 

Sometimes we must be courageous as Christians.   
But the best thing is that we  always have God      
backing us up! 
 

We are looking for a few more 
Sunday school teachers to rotate 
teaching. We have a good core of 
children, and want to see our 
program grow. If you can help 
out just one Sunday a month, or every other month, 
we can sure accept your help with a smile! 
 
God Bless you!  
 
Now where are my shorts and flip-flops! 
 
Blessings, 
Carolyn Russell 
Children’s Ministry Director 

 

SAVE THE DATES 

JULY 27, 28 & 29    

Vacation Bible School at FUMC AG 
 

TIMES: Thursday & Friday, 6 PM—9 PM 

      Saturday,  9 AM—12 Noon 

 

FOR: Ages 5—12           COST:  FREE ! 

 

TO REGISTER: Contact Sandy Underwood  

or the church office 

  
THEME: WEIRD ANIMALS—                

Where Jesus’ Love is One-of-a-Kind. 
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By Judy Atwood, chair 

MISSION TEAM: June 2017 

          Judy Atwood 

MISSION HIGHLIGHTS:  

Seven years of UMCOR response in Haiti  

UMCOR Kits   

Project Transformation  

Special Giving totals for 2017 

 

GOD’S STEADFAST LOVE...IN ACTION 

 

SEVEN YEARS OF UMCOR RESPONSE IN HAITI  

Over the past seven years, the United Methodist    

Committee on Relief (UMCOR) received a total amount    

of $46,357,729. Through your generous donations and 

support, UMCOR was able to respond to the needs in 

Haiti immediately following the earthquake, as well as   

to commit to long-term development plans. These long-

term development plans were carried out by UMCOR,    

as well as through partnerships with other organizations. 

UMCOR was there not only to prioritize the health,   

education, and safety of Haitian residents, but was    

also there to support reconstruction of homes damaged 

after the earthquake. In 2016, Hurricane Matthew 

caused widespread damage in Haiti and, according to the    

Haitian government, killed more than 500 people. 

UMCOR responded through partnerships and provided 

emergency supplies to areas that were severely affect-

ed. Despite the major storm, Haitians remain resilient. 

Over the last seven years, UMCOR has had the privilege 

of working with the Haitian community to develop      

resilience after the January 12, 2010 earthquake. 

 

UMCOR KITS  

Updated lists for giving families hope can be found at 

the UMCOR Board located by the water fountain in 

Criswell Hall. Kit lists includes Bedding, Birthing, Clean-

ing Bucket, Health, Layettes, School, and Sewing. These 

could be fun projects for families, circles, groups to 

work on together. 

 

PROJECT TRANSFORMATION  

Project Transformation is a United Methodist- 

affiliated nonprofit organization that is committed       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

to intergenerational education in low income communities 

providing special programing for children provided by 

young adults seeking ministry opportunities. 

 

We did noisy offerings for their project EACH SUNDAY 

IN MAY and will give you a final report next month. 

 

SPECIAL GIVING TOTALS FOR 2017 

We have begun tracking our special giving totals for 

2017. Together we are an amazing group, sharing with 

others both locally and around the world  Let’s watch 

this grow through the year ahead. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ELT Scholarship $1,131.64  

Human Relations Offering 310.00 

Missions (Ehrhardt Lang) 3,500.00 

People’s Kitchen Food 258.05 

People’s Kitchen Misc. 6,317.00 

South County Food Bank 200.20 

UMCOR-UMCOR Sunday 582.00 

UMCOR-Imagine No Malaria 2.00 

UMCOR-Native American      101.00 

4 Months Total  $12,331.189 

A THOUGHT FOR MEDITATION. 
DON’T ASK GOD TO GUIDE YOUR FOOTSTEPS,  
IF YOU’RE NOT WILLING TO MOVE YOUR FEET. 
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CHOIR SUNDAY 

Sunday 
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 
 

 

  

 

 

 

  1 
8 AM People’s Kitchen 
Prep—Leave to Serve-

11:15 AM 
8:30 AM Senior Exercise 
—CH 
10 AM Intercessory  

Prayer —L 
5 PM Handbell Practice— 
Handbell Room 

6 PM  Worship Team—
MMR 
 

2 
Spirit Day at AGUMCC 

8:30 AM Bible Study-L 

3:30 PM AGUMCC 

Closed 

4 PM AGUMCC Staff 

Development—MMR 

 

3 
2 PM UMM Set Up and 
Prep for BBQ—CH, K 
 

4 
Pentecost 
8:30 AM  
Contemporary Service 

10:30 AM  
Traditional Service 
 
11:45 AM UMM All Church 

Barbecue—CH 

 

Coffee Hour—UMM 
 
 

5 
1 PM  Emergency 
Food Pantry—CH 

5:45 PM Quilting 

Class on recess 

until Jun 19 

7 PM Women of 

Prayer—S 

 

 

6 
8:30 AM Senior  

Exercise—CH 

9 AM Sew 'n' Sews 

plus Knitters —MMR 

11 AM UMW Chair 

Yoga Class—CH 

5 PM Handbell Practice 

—Handbell Room 

 

 

7 
8:30 AM Senior       

Exercise—CH 

9 AM Church Work Day 

7 PM Chancel Choir-S 

8 
8:30 AM Senior Exercise 
—CH 
10 AM UMW Boutique 

Crafts—MMR 
10 AM Intercessory  
Prayer—L 

1:30 PM Life Stories-
MMR                                                           
5 PM Handbell Practice — 
Handbell Room 

 

9 
8:30 AM Bible Study-L 

11 AM Set Up for 

Giveaway 

10 
8 AM  Parking Lot Give- 

away for Needy—CH,K,N.  

Event is 11 AM-2 PM  

  

9 AM UMCCAG Golf Tour-

nament at Monarch Dunes      

Challenge Course—Also 

Silent Auction 

  

 

 

  

11 
8:30 AM  

Contemporary Service 

10:30 AM  

Traditional Service 

 

CHOIR SUNDAY 

 

ELT Scholarship Awards 

 

Peace With Justice Offering 

 

Coffee Hour—Endowment/

ELT 

 

 

 

12 
9 AM Preschool 

Program Practice—

S, Rt Side Pews 

11 AM  

1 PM Emergency 

Food Pantry—CH 

5:45 Quilting 

Class on recess 

until Jun 19 

7 PM Women of 

Prayer—S 

 

13 
8:30 AM Senior        

Exercise—CH 

9 AM Sew 'n' Sews 

plus Knitters—MMR   

9 AM Preschool  

Program Practice—S, 

Rt Side Pews 

11 AM UMW Chair 

Yoga Class—CH 

Preschool Board-MMR 

1:30 PM Open Session 

2 PM Closed Session  

5 PM Handbell Practice 

—Handbell Room 

7 PM Board of              

Trustees—PS 

14 
8:30 AM Senior Exer-

cise—CH 

9 AM Church Work Day 

9 AM Preschool Program 

Practice—S, Rt Side Pews 

9:30 AM—UMM Steering 

-L 

7 PM Chancel Choir on 

recess until Aug. 30 

 

 

 

 

 

 

UMC Annual Conference 

15 
8:30 AM Senior Exercise 

—CH  

9 AM Preschool Program 

Practice—S, Rt Side Pews 

10 AM Intercessory    

Prayer—L 

3 PM Preschool Promotion 

& Acknowledgement —

CH, S Event 6PM-8PM 

5 PM Handbell Practice—

Handbell Room) 

7 PM Church Council-

MMR 

 

 

UMC Annual Conference 

16 
8 AM Preschool Staff 

Development—MMR—

Event 9 AM-12 PM 

8:30 AM Bible Study-L  
12 Noon Deadline 
Newsletter Articles—

Office 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

UMC Annual Conf 

17 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

UMC Annual Conference 

18 

8:30 AM  
Contemporary Service 

10:30 AM  

Traditional Service 
 
Coffee Hour—JOY Circle 

 
 
 

 

19 
1 PM Emergency 
Food Pantry—CH 

5:45 PM G. 

McGuire Quilting 

Class—CH 
7 PM Women of 
Prayer—S 
 
 

20 
8:30 AM Senior  

Exercise-CH 

8:30 AM—UMM Tour 

to Diablo—Leave from 

Church Parking Lot 

9 AM Sew 'n' Sews 

plus Knitters —MMR 

11 AM UMW Chair 

Yoga Class —CH 

5 PM Handbell Practice 

—Handbell Room 

7 PM  JOY Circle—

Member’s home 

21 
8:30 AM Senior Exer-

cise—CH 

9 AM Church Work Day 

10 AM  Communications 

Committee—L 

 

22 
8:30 AM Senior Exercise 

—CH 
 10 AM UMW Boutique 

Crafts—MMR 

10 AM Intercessory    

Prayer—L 

11 AM Finance Team—PS 

5 PM Handbell Practice—

(Handbell Room) 

23 
8:30 AM Bible Study-L 

 

24 
 

25 
8:0 AM  
Contemporary Service 

10:30 AM  

Traditional Service 
 
Coffee Hour—

Communications Team 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

26 
1 PM Emergency 
Food Pantry—CH 

5:45 PM G. 

McGuire Quilting 

Class—CH 
7 PM Women of 
Prayer—S 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

27 
8:30 AM Senior  

Exercise—CH 

9 AM Sew 'n' Sews 

plus Knitters— MMR 

11 AM UMW Chair 

Yoga Class— CH 

5 PM Handbell Practice 

—Handbell Room 

 

28 
8:30 AM Senior     

Exercise—CH 

9 AM Church Work Day 

Bible Study—CH 

10 AM Mary-Martha– 

Esther Circle—MMR 

 

29 
8:30 AM Senior Exercise 

—CH  

10 AM Intercessory    

Prayer—L 

30  

 

 

July 
Begins 
Today 
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Chair:  Joe Brown 
Members At Large (alphabetically):  
 Judy Atwood, David Beaman, Rev. Mary 

Birgelaitis, Judy Leonard,  Virginia Mothes, 
Frances Robertson. 

Layout Editor:  Frances Robertson 
Proofing Team:  Judy Atwood, David 
Beaman, Joe Brown, Judy Leonard, and 
Virginia Mothes.  

Other contributors:   
Varied Teams / Committees 

Deadline for July Issue  
Friday, June 16, at Noon  

 

PLEASE NOTE:    
Layout Editor reserves the right to cut and     

edit articles to meet space limitations. 

Have we missed your  
birthday?  If so, it is not 
listed on our computer.  

Please contact the church 
office and we will be glad 
to add your birth date to 
our monthly birthday list! 

Church Office: (805) 481-2692 
E-mail:  fumcag@sbcglobal.net 
Find us on Facebook at:   United  
Methodist Church of Arroyo Grande 

www.facebook.com/fumcag 
Senior Pastor:  
  Rev. Mary B. Birgelaitis 
E-mail:  revmaryb@fumcag.org 
Missionary (retired) / Lay Leader:   
 Judy Atwood 
Office Administrator:  
 Frances Robertson 
Website Manager:   Jamie Foster 
Choir Director:  Julie Burns 
Choral Pianist:  Dennis Eiler 
Multi-Media:  TBD 
Handbell Choir Director:  Leonard Lutz 
Children’s Education Director:  TBD              
Bishop:  Grant J. Hagiya 
District Superintendent:   
         Rev. James Powell 
 

AG UM Children’s Center  
Director:  Madrigal Quaglino 
E-mail: agumcc@sbcglobal.net 
Office: (805) 481-2223   

 
Golf Tournament Fundraiser at the 
Trilogy Monarch Dunes Challenge 
Course, Saturday, June 10, 2017 

Non-golfers Welcome 
Also a great Silent Auction! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

For information, 
 contact Maddy 

Quaglino,  
Children’s Center  

Director, at 481-2223  

ELT SCHOLARSHIPS 
TO BE    
AWARDED 
    
 
 
On Sunday June 11th the Everett Lee  
Taylor Scholarship Committee will  
introduce the 2017-18 ELT Scholarship 
recipients during the 10:30 A.M. service.   
 

These scholarships are awarded to      
deserving graduating high school seniors 
and college students who have been  
involved in our church.  
  

This is the 27th year we have awarded 
ELT Scholarships.  Over fifty students 
have received these scholarships which 
are funded through a special endow-
ment account.  Our congregation has 
continued to show our generosity and 
support for the educational future of  
the recipients.       

               —submitted by Judy Leonard 

Neil Prestemon...............Jun 1 
Mike Reineke..................Jun 4 
James Steiner.................Jun 5 
Ray Douglas....................Jun 7 
Sadie Krovious................Jun 8 
Doug Craig.....................Jun 11 
Bill Weitkamp.................Jun 11 
Lili Bauske......................Jun 14 
Chet Keilan....................Jun 15 
Dennis Eiler...................Jun 16 
Evelyn Green.................Jun 16 
Steve Shrefler................Jun 17 
George Stewart.............Jun 17 
Pauline Castillo..............Jun 18 
Connie Clark..................Jun 19 
Gloria Johnson..............Jun 19 
B.G. Perriguey...............Jun 20 
Sandy Underwood........Jun 23 
Victoria Paredes............Jun 24 
Dee Anna Shrefler.........Jun 27 
Bobbi Merris.................Jun 28 
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Arroyo Grande, CA  93420  
Address SERVICE REQUESTED    

First United Methodist Church  
of Arroyo Grande 

  Find us on Facebook at United Methodist Church of Arroyo Grande 
www.facebook.com/fumcag 

 

FIRST UNITED METHODIST 

CHURCH OF ARROYO GRANDE 

 

PARKING LOT  

 

SATURDAY June 10th, 11 AM TO 2 PM 

   Everything is FREE including coffee and donuts for our guests! 

 

   Volunteers are always needed to help—check with the Ashtons 

      HELPING THOSE IN NEED  
IN OUR COMMUNITY 

 SOCKS 

 CLOTHING 

 BACKPACKS 

 SLEEPING BAGS 

 TOILETRIES 

 BLANKETS 

 


